City of Portsmouth
RPF 10-23
Addendum 1

Question: In order to better understand the level of effort needed for the project, can the City’s
TransModeler model be made available to interested parties during the RFP process?

Answer: The model has been fully developed and calibrated. Recent peak hour traffic counts in
2022 have been compared to prepandemic volumes of 2019, which was the base year in the
model, and have shown no increase over the three year period. The model will be provided once a
contract has been entered into with the winning bidder.



